Friends of Nature

Annual General Meeting
September 12, 2013
Chairperson Syd Dumaresq welcomed the Friends of Nature and called the 59th AGM meeting of the Friends of Nature to order.
1. Approval of the Minutes of the 2012 AGM. Moved by Sheila Knowlton-MacRury, seconded by Jane Matheson, that the minutes of the September 26, 2012 AGM be accepted as read.  Carried.
2. Treasurers Report: Rudy Hasse: The financial business is conducted on a calendar year. Balance at the end of 2012 was $9707.02. Unofficially, currently in the bank is $8438.20. Moved by Rudy Hasse, seconded by Kerry Keddy that the financial statement be accepted as read. Carried.
3. 
Conservation Director’s Report: Brad Armstrong. The FoN have given the provincial government, through letters, feedback about our opposition to open pen fish farms. The provincial government has said they will make changes concerning whole tree harvesting, but nothing has yet been passed into law. Hopefully, whatever government is elected will ban whole tree harvesting. The definition of a clear cut is not clear, and  although the government has changed its definition, the effect is still the same. To commemorate Earth Day, FoN planted a sugar maple tree beside the post office. Rosmarie Lohnes of Helping Nature Heal is working on the Coastal Protection project with positive results. Generally it has been a good year for conservation. The government sometimes asks FoN for input; Brad is our Conservation Director, and is a volunteer who receives no pay for his efforts. Four percent of the land base in Lunenburg County and 13% of the provinces crown land will be protected. The protected areas include 3000 acres around Holden Lake, an area around South Panuke Lake, as well as the whole of East River which is a watershed for salmon. There are moose crossing trails in the South Panuke area and it is important for their recovery that these areas be protected. The province has created a moose recovery team who are working on protecting our mainland moose and in order to do that we need to protect the habitant. In all, over 9000 hectares will be protected. We should be proud of the protected areas in this county. Some of the areas are recovering from harvesting, but there are still significant stands of forest available. In the protected areas, hunting and fishing are allowed. Support from the public has helped with the protection of these areas. Moved by Brad Armstrong, seconded by Kay Keddy that the Conservation Director’s report be accepted as read. Carried.

4
Membership Director’s Report and update on Shoreline Project, Rosmarie Lohnes There are now 120 members of FoN and members are reminded to pay their $10.00 dues. When paying your dues, it is a good opportunity to ask any questions that you may have about Living Shoreline Project: There was a September check–in and the remediation is working. EAC and Helping Nature Heal are partners with St. Mary’s and Mt.St. Vincent Universities. Habitant is being recreated and there is a positive reaction to the results. As well as the monthly check-ins, there are storm checks. The science is being put into action; after trauma, there is healing and recovery. Contractors with large equipment are seeing some light bulbs go off, when they see that using different methods result in healing to the land/coastline. Moved by Rosmarie Lohnes and seconded by Joanne MacInnes that the membership report be accepted as read. Carried. 
5. Chairperson Report Syd Dumaresq: Chairperson Syd thanked the Board members for their work over the past year. He especially wanted to thank Elizabeth and Ted Brainard for the huge support they have provided over the years. Moved by Syd Dumaresq, seconded by Joanne MacInnes that the Chairpersons report be accepted.  Carried. 

6.  Election of Board Members: Moved by Sheila Knowlton –MacRury that Brad Armstrong, Ryan Cameron, Sandra Dumaresq, Sydney Dumaresq, Rudy Hasse, Sheila Knowlton-MacRury, Rosmarie Lohnes, Ken MacRury, Elizabeth May, Ed Porter, and Jamie Simpson be elected to the Friends of Nature Board of Directors for 2013 to 2014., and that Elizabeth Brainerd and Ted Brainard be appointed as Honorary Board members. Seconded by Anne Lambert. Carried. 
Following the AGM a reception was held.
The guest speaker for the evening was Hilary Doane who presented slides of The Birds of Tancook Island. More than 120 different birds were all photographed on Tancook Island. She received a very enthusiastic response and answered a number of questions. 
Respectfully Submitted 
Sheila Knowlton-MacRury, Secretary
